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138.
Ms C-S Botha to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
Whether he has been informed of the Steel Valley crisis committee which has taken a certain company (name furnished) to the High Court and of the gagging order obtained by the said company to ban 16 members of the committee from speaking to the media; if so,

(2)
whether his department has been called on to intervene; if so, what was its response? 
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REPLY:

(1)
Yes, the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry is aware of both the Steel Valley Crisis Committee and of the gagging order that had banned 16 community members, who are part of the Steel Valley Crisis Committee, from speaking to the media.  Iscor subsequently initiated the setting aside of the gagging order and it was then set aside in court by agreement between the parties.  Currently, nobody is prevented from speaking to the media.

(2)
No, my Department has not been approached or requested to intervene in the court order.  I must mention though that my Department has re-established the Iscor Pollution Forum, which was disbanded in 2000.  This forum has now been renamed the Iscor Environmental Task Team and was established with the purpose of addressing community concerns pertaining to Iscor.  Meetings of this Task Team have been held on a monthly basis since May 2002.  Community members, including representatives of the Steel Valley Crisis Committee attend these meetings on a regular basis.  These Task Team meetings are open to all stakeholders as well as interested and affected parties.

